
                                                                     
 

 

 

 

Chapter Officers 
 
Chapter Directors 
Scott & Melanie Port 

10 Brightwood Circle 

Hagerstown, MD  21740 

301-491-0362 

Email: scottport@hotmail.com 

 

Asst Chapter Director 
(Open) 

 
Chapter Treasurers 
Jeffery and Betty Metz 

16850 Bakersville Rd 

Boonsboro, MD  21713 

301-582-0135 

Email: metie@myactv.net 

 
Chapter Educators 
Dale Cooper and Shirley Knox 

11200 Lakeview Drive 

Hagerstown, MD  21740 

301-491-1341 

Email: mtrcycguyinmd@gmail.com 

 

Membership Enhancement Coordinator 
(Open)  Scott Port currently 

 

 

 

 

 

Gathering Location 
 

 

 

Golden Corral 
Valley Mall Shopping Center 

17635 Valley Mall Road, Hagerstown, MD 21740 

(301) 582-6209 
 

Gatherings are held every 3
rd
 Sunday of the 

month 

Eat at 8am and Meet at 9am 
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     Hello fellow Wingers!  MD-F held 

its recent gathering on Sunday, 

October 21, 2012.  We had 34 

members and guests join us for         

breakfast at our gathering.  Four 

Districts were represented: (MD, VA, 

WV and PA) and six Chapters (MD-F, 

PA-I, MD-I, VA-F, WV-A, MD-C).   

     

Special Thanks! 

 
     MD-F would like to thank Mel and 

Jodi Lufsey, PA-I Chapter Directors 

and all of the members from 

Punxsutawney, PA who attended our 

gathering on October 21
st
.  We had a 

wonderful time riding together both 

Saturday and Sunday.  More details to 

follow in newsletter.  

 

 
 Scott Port welcoming PA-Iôs Chapter Directors  

 Mel and Jodi Lufsey along with members of PA-I   

 on their  first trip to Hagerstown, MD . 

Local GWRRA Members 

Complete Road Captain Course 

Sponsored by MD-F 
  
     On Saturday, October 27

th
, 2012, 

MD-F Chapter Directors Scott and 

Melanie Port hosted two Road Captain 

Courses for local GWRRA members 

from PA-C, MD-F, and WV-A.   

     There were 12 members who 

qualified as Road Captains and 4 who 

qualified as Co-Road Captains.  This 

course taught members how to lead a 

Team Ride with knowledge and 

confidence the GWRRA way.  If you 

would like to find out how you can 

become qualified as a Road Captain, 

please contact the MD-F Chapter 

Directors for more information. 

 

      Congratulations to the following 

individuals for completing the Road 

Captain Course!  They are: 

 

Road Captain 

Dan Campbell ï PA-C  

Stephen Hill ï PA-C  

Larry Dice ï PA-C  

Linda Dice ï PA-C  

Myron Wenger ï PA-C  

Larry Elliott ï PA-C  

Butch Baker ï MD-F 

Jeff Metz ï MD-F 

Ruth Aikens ï WV-A 

Rick Aikens ï WV-A 

Charlie Kelley ï MD-F 

Chapter Directorôs Corner 



                                     

 3 

Earl Bitzel ï MD-F  

 

Co-Road Captain 

Betty Metz ï MD-F 

Melanie Port ï MD-F 

Vicki Elliott ï PA-C  

Jennifer Kelley ï MD-F  

 

Thank You !  

     I would like to thank Brian 

McClure of WV-A for serving as the 

Road Monitor for both classes.  We 

appreciate your time to ensure we have 

qualified safe ride leaders! 

 

 
Road Captain Course, MD-F Class 1.  From left to 

right: Myron Wenger, Stephen Hill, Larry and Vicki 

Elliott, Larry and Linda Dice, Brian McClure 

(Road Monitor), Dan Campbell, Melanie Port and 

Scott Port (Course Instructor) 

 

 

 

 
Road Captain Course, MD-F Class 2, from left to 

right: Scott Port (Course Instructor), Butch Baker, 

Earl Bitzel, Jennifer and Charlie Kelley, Jeff and 

Betty Metz, Brian McClure (Road Monitor), Ruth 

and Rick Aikens. 

 

Chapter News 
 

MD-F Presents Honorary 

Charter Membership 
    

     Dave and Virginia Bohrer, MD-C 

were each presented MD-F ñAntietam 

Wingsò Honorary Charter Membership 

Certificates for their outstanding 

support to MD-F and GWRRA.  Dave 

and Virginia are former members of 

MD-F and served in several leadership 

positions during their tenure from 

April 1997-April 2005.  
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Scott and Melanie Port presenting the first 

Honorary MD-F Charter Membership Certificates 

to Dave and Virginia Bohrer from MD-C.   
 

       During this time, they were 

selected as the MD-F Couple of the 

Year, Assistant Chapter Directors, 

Chapter Directors, Chapter Educators 

and other staff positions.  In 2000, they 

were selected as the MD Districtôs 

most outstanding couple and were 

awarded the Jimmy Colbert Memorial 

Award.  Congratulations Dave and 

Virginia! 

 

Region B Educators Visit MD -F 

 
     It was a pleasant surprise to see 

Tim and Anna in Hagerstown again! 

They told me their 160 mile one-way 

trip was worth the trip to see so many 

friendly faces.   
     Tim discussed what was happening 

around the region and talked about the 

current need to increase Rider Course 

Instructors in some of the Districts.   

     To become a Rider Course 

Instructor, you must first complete 

GWRRAôs Rider Course Instructor 

Certification Program (RCICP).   

 

 
Region B Educators Tim and Anna Grimes of MD-I, 

visit MD-F. 

 

     Any Member may apply to 

participate in an RCICP providing they 

meet the following criteria:  
 

1. Have no more than 4 points on 

his/her motorcycle license  

2. Have no DUI convictions for the 

past five years  

3. Be current in Level 3 or above in the 

REP.  

4. Demonstrate safe riding habits by 

wearing proper riding gear  

5. Be a GWRRA member in good 

standing  

6. Agree to remain certified in 

accordance with the Instructor  

Maintenance of Certification 

documents published on the GWRRA 

Web site.  
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  For more information about 

becoming a Rider Course Instructor, 

contact Tim Grimes at:  

tim@gwrramdi.org.   

 

MD-F Chapter Shirts Order 

Update 
   
     MD-F Chapter polo shirts and long 

sleeve T-shirts orders have been 

submitted to the vendor and I will keep 

you informed when they are ready for 

pick-up.   

 

MD-F is now Online!!  
 

     Our Chapter website is up and 

running with the domain of 

www.gwrra-mdf.org along with a 

calendar, archived newsletters, recipes, 

tech tips, photo gallery, and many 

more exciting options available.  I will 

continue to work with Clark Clemens, 

Region B Webmaster, to populate the 

website with all of the exciting news 

from MD-F. 

    

 ** Please bookmark the MD-F 

website link now! 

     

     Once the website is up and running, 

the position of Chapter Webmaster 

will be open and available.  We prefer 

that person be a MD-F member.  So, if 

you are computer savvy and want to 

maintain our website, please let us 

know.   

     MD-F wants to thank Clark for his 

support to our Chapter!   

 

MD-F Chapter Staff 

 
     It is impossible for a Chapter to run 

without a staff.  Since June 2011, I 

have been working behind the scenes 

getting MD-F up and running for all of 

our local members to enjoy Chapter 

life in Hagerstown, MD.   Since our 

grand opening on May 20, 2012, we 

have had nothing but fantastic 

successes month after month and all 

because of your participation.  

      MD-F is a very active Chapter 

which has some of the best members 

around who bring a lot to the table 

through life experiences.  We need you 

to share your experiences with us to 

make MD-F the best we can be.  You 

are not required to become an Officer 

or Staff member to participate.   

 

** If you would like to assist as a Staff 

Member for a month or two at a time 

in order to get a feel for the position, 

that would be very helpful to me.  

  

     We want you to have FUN and not 

worry about the administrative 

functions of the Chapter as this is the 

Chapter Directorôs responsibility.   

http://www.gwrra-mdf.org/
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     Below are just a few of the 

available positions and if you have a 

special skill, such as EMT/Paramedic, 

we can create a special position for 

you.  You could serve as the First 

Aid/CPR Coordinator. 

 

Current MD-F Staff positions are: 

 

Miss Sunshine ï Betty Metz 

Ride Coordinator ï Open  

Social Event Coordinator ï Open  

Chapter Photographer ï Charlie Kelley 

Webmaster ï Open  

Newsletter Editor ï Scott Port 

Pins and Patches ï Open  

Medical Contributor ï JR Harrison 

Welcome Committee ï Open 

Tech Tips Coordinator ï Open  

50/50 Coordinator ï Open  

Marble Game Coordinator ï Open   

 

We need your help! 

 
G-TEAM = In GWRRA, working 

Together Everyone Achieves More.   

      

     Contact the Chapter Director for 

more information on how you can help 

make MD-F the best Chapter in the 

MD District! 

 
   I want to personally thank those 

members who have stepped-up and 

expressed an interest and accepted 

responsibility to help keep the Chapter 

running! 

 

Additional Chapter Information  

from our October Gathering 

 
Free breakfast:  Pat Delo ï PA-I  

 

 
 Pat Delo, PA-I wins a free breakfast! 
 

50/50s:  $138.00 total and had three 

drawings (25/15/10).   

 

$34.00 = Robert Gunther ï MD-F 

 

 
Robert Gunther, PA-I wins the large 50/50 drawing. 
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$21.00 = George Tincher, et al ï VA-F 

 

 
George Tincher, VA-F, Brian McClure, WV-A,  

Becky Jones, WV-A and Frank Harmon, WV-A split 

the winning pot during the 50/50/ drawing. 

 

$14.00 = Virginia Bohrer ï MD-C  

 

 
Virginia Bohrer, MD-C wins the cash! 

 

Door Prize Winners: 

Jeff Metz ï MD-F = Pot holder /Oven 

mitt 

 

 
Jeff Metz, MD-F, wins and is so excited about that 

oven mitt! 

 

 

Robert Gunther ï PA-I = Scarecrow 

decorations 

 

 
Robert Gunther, PA-I wins the scarecrows. 

 

ñName that Bikeò Winner 

Jack Fox ï MD-C = two Emergency 

Survival Blankets to keep on his Wing. 
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Jack Fox, MD-C wins again! 

 

Jack correctly identified the year, 

make and model of the ñMystery 

Bikeò in last monthôs edition of the 

newsletter.  The answer was:  1972 

Honda CB750 K2 series 

 

Congratulation to all of the winners! 

 

 Marble Game:  The amount is up to 

$236.00 with only six blue marbles 

remaining! 

 

     Bill Crissman ï PA-I, won the 

chance to draw the white marble for 

the cash, but pulled out a blue one 

instead.  The game continues to grow 

and all it takes is $1.00 to win the bag 

of money.      

     Donôt miss this opportunity and 

mark your calendar for our next 

gathering on November 18
th
 to win the 

ñPot-O-Cash.ò 

 

 

Mystery Question Winner  

 

 
Holly Stitt-PA-I is a winner! 

 

     Holly Stitt, PA-I was able to answer 

the Mystery Question for October 

correctly and won two Emergency 

Survival Blankets to keep on their 

Wing.   

 

  The question was:  What are the first 

signs of hypothermia? Answer:  

Shivering.  Congratulations Holly!  

 

Goodies:  Pins and Patches for your 

vest can now be purchased.  Please see 

Scott or Melanie for details and 

pricing.  We also have Chapter ñFò 

visitation bars and Visit-a-Chapter 

head pins.   
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Chapter birthdays for November: 

12 ï Michele Wills ï MD-F  

27- Diane Dwyer ï VA-Y 

 

 
 

Anniversaries for November: 

19 ï Phil and Sithan Linthicum ï  

MD-F  

20 ï Liz and Lou Popowsky ï MD-F 

   

   If we have missed your birthday or 

anniversary inadvertently, please 

notify the MD-F Chapter Director so 

we can correct our records.  

 

Visit Our Tri -State GWRRA 

Friends and Family 

  
   --PA-C gatherings are held at 

Bonanza Steakhouse, 850 

Chambersburg Mall, Chambersburg, 

PA, on the 3
rd
 Saturday of each month.  

They eat at 1:30 p.m. for lunch and 

meet at 2:30 p.m.   

 

   --WV-A Chapter gatherings are held 

on the 1
st
 Sunday of each month at 

Hossôs Steakhouse, 195 Aikens 

Center, Martinsburg, WV 25404 (304) 

267-2224. 

 

  -- VA-F Chapter Gatherings are held 

on the 4
th
 Sunday of each month at the 

Golden Corral, 120 Costello Drive, 

Winchester, VA  22602. 

 

      Mark your calendars to visit the 

nicest people you will meet!  

 

 

 

 

 
   

       
   On Saturday, October 6, 2012, MD-F 

held an open house at Scott and 

Melanieôs home in Hagerstown, MD.  

Several MD-F members attended and 

we all had a chance to hear about the 

fun RV adventures Bill and Alice have 

been on for the past seven years.   It 

was great to see our old friends again! 

 

 

 

 

 

MD-F Activities in October 



                                     

 10 

 
Four MD-F Chapter Directors together for the first 

time in over 10 years.  From left to right: Dale 

Cooper (1999-2001), Dave Bohrer (2001-2003), 

Bill Montgomery (1997-1999), Scott Port (2012-

Present).  

 

 

 

 

 

 
     Wing Runkle 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Alice Montgomery, former MD-F Chapter Director 

(1997-1999).  What a pretty smile! 

 

 -- On Sunday, October 7, 2012, MD-F 

was represented at WV-Aôs Gathering 

in Martinsburg, WV.  It was good to 

see everyone again. 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


